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Support Efforts to Allow Wireless Tethers in Illinois
NMMA Seeks For Revised Definition
THE PROBLEM

Illinois law requires that all operators of vessels equipped with a “kill switch” for engines must be tethered to the system using a tether, which has been interpreted to mean a physical connection. 

Act 625 ILCS 45 Act IV Section 4-11.  Lanyard cut‑off switch. No person may operate any motor boat, including personal watercraft or specialty prop‑craft, which is equipped with a lanyard type engine cut‑off switch unless such lanyard is properly attached to his or her person, clothing or worn PFD, as appropriate for the specific vessel. 
(Source: P.A. 87‑798.)

Wireless tethers are supported by the National Association of Boating Law Administrators (NASBLA), which has developed and endorsed model legislation allowing the devices.

THE IMPACT

This interpretation prevents the sale and use of wireless tethers in the state, despite agreement among safety professionals that the wireless option will likely increase the use of kill switches.  Also, wireless tethers allow all occupants of the vessel to carry a kill sensor, which would stop the engine quicker than could the operator in the case of a passenger falling overboard.

THE SOLUTION
The Illinois Department of Boating Safety has submitted a legislative fix to the Department of Natural Resources, requesting that 

it be placed on the agency’s legislative agenda for 2009.

NMMA encourages its members, as well as local and national safety organizations to write DNR Acting Administrator Sam Flood to support placing the legislation on the agency’s legislative agenda.

For more information and to take action, please contact David Dickerson (ddickerson@nmma.org); or (202) 737-9761.
